MINUTES of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING of LOPPINGTON PARISH

held on

TUESDAY, 10th MARCH 2020 at 7:30 pm, LOPPINGTON VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Cllrs. P Butters, S Geary, Mrs. D Hume-Miller, S Parker, Mrs. S Witherspoon and Clerk of Loppington Parish Council; Cllr. B Williams - Shropshire Councillor; No other members of the public were present including representatives of parish groups.

The Chairman of Loppington Parish Council, Cllr P Butters, took the chair. Minutes were taken by the Clerk to the Parish Council.

- 1. The Chairman opened the meeting welcoming all attendees
- 2. Apologies were received from Cllrs. Mrs. T Barton and Cllr. R. Stokes
- 3. The Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th March 2019 were approved as a true and accurate record and signed by the Chairman
- 4. Written reports were received from:
- 4.1. Loppington Village Hall and Recreation Ground Committee As attached
- 4.2. Loppington AED Group

The defibrillator is now registered on the Circuit database. The AED group are seeking more volunteers as the group is now depleted making it difficult to respond to emergencies as they have done in the past.

- 5. Loppington Parish Council report as attached
- 6. Issues raised by the meeting:

A resident, through the Parish Council chairman, has objected to the position of VAS on south west side of Loppington Village near the garage; Cllr Butters will discuss the location with highways. A resident in Burlton has requested installation of a further post on the B4397 as you enter Burlton from Loppington.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8:10 pm
Date:8 th March 2022
Signed(by Cllr. P. Butters)
Chairman of the Parish Meeting